Minutes 
March 13, 2018
3:00 – 4:00 PM
917 Board Room - DCTC 
Health, Wellness and Safety Committee
Present:   John Christiansen, Joan Asmus, Paul Landwehr, Linda Berg, Melissa Schaller, Don Budach, Lynda Hurt, Becky Kruse, Lauren Kelly, 
Absent:  Scott Zehnder, Ann Staples Amanda Pagel, Mary Weiland, Brian Plautz (MN Comp Advisor)
OSHA, Work Compensation Update – Amy was not at the meeting but handouts were distributed.  As of March 1, 2018, we have 224 first reports of injury.   51 cases were workers compensation insurance.  23% of these went to insurance.  Indemnity Paid:  $5,488; Medical Paid:  $22,612; Expenses Paid:  $7.80; Total Insurance Paid:  $28,101.   The number of incidents reported remains about the same percent from last year to this year for the same time period July 1 to March 1.  The severity of incidents has decreased however.  More incident only cases are being report.  Our MOD rate did not go up this year so that is a good sign.
SafeSchools Online Learning – Linda Berg reported.  Required this year for all staff are:  Bloodborne Pathogen Exposure Prevention; Sexual Misconduct:  Staff to Staff.  All new staff are required to take Workplace Bullying:  Awareness and Prevention.  All new special ed staff are also required to take Special Education:  Safety in the Classroom.  New staff in the TEA program also take the HIPPA overview.   Additional courses include Defensive Driving; Haz Communication: Right to Understand; Lockout/Tagout:  Energy Release and Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) for secondary staff.   Anyone can take additional courses through SafeSchools at no additional fee.   Just click on “More Courses” when you log in.
Building Specific Issues:  
· Lots of ice patches in the parking lots and sidewalks.   Walk like a duck!  
· All DCTC 917 staff are now on the DCTC Star Alert system for emergencies.  Note:  If DCTC is closed, check with your supervisor because 917 may still be open.

· 917 staff located at DCTC are looking into digital 2-way radios.   The current analog ones are not working properly.
· Lead testing – Linda will check with Scott Zehnder to see if Lebanon has had a lead water check.   See how long it will take.

· Paul Landwehr – still needs his eye wash station put in.  It was ordered back in October and has been sitting there.  Linda will send an email to the college maintenance.
Meeting adjourned at 3:25 PM.
Next Meeting

May 10, 2018
3:00 PM – 917 Board Room
